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We will continue to offer the following :
Shepherd of the Bay Church FaceBook Page Live

Join Pastor Jim for a time of prayer and worship. 
- Tuesdays and Thursday at Noon for Noontime Prayer

- Wednesdays at 7:00 PM for a Night Prayer 
(Bulletins for all these services can be found in this newsletter.)

ShepherdoftheBay.org
- Sundays for Traditional Worship Service 

Keep up to date with any changes at the Shepherd of the Bay website calendar page:  
shepherdofthebay.org/calendar.

Drive-in Church begins June 14
   Knowing that outdoor worship is safer than indoor, in person 
worship, we are beginning an outdoor, drive-in worship service on 
June 14. 

You are invited to come to Shepherd of the Bay at 9:30 on 
Sunday mornings for our “Drive-In Summer Camp Service.” It will 
be a brief (30 minutes or less) service with prayers, readings, and 
a sermon. The service will be broadcast to your FM radio at the 
99.1 or 89.9 frequency. We ask that you follow the guidelines 
listed in the Pastor’s Post on page 3. 

Zoom Meetings 
- Sundays at 11:00am - Faith Formation

- Tuesdays at 9:00am - Pastor’s Bible Study
- Wednesday, June 17th  7:30 - Theology on Tap

Links to the above online events along with other updates and news will be 
sent out weekly in Pastor Jim’s News and Notes emails on Saturday.  If you are 
not getting these emails and would like to receive them, send Jim an email at 
sotbpastor@gmail.com.

To join the conversations, you can use your computer and click on the 
meeting invitation; it will take you to the Zoom website and to the meeting that 

Pastor Jim will be hosting. You can also join by telephone; however, with telephone, you will not be able 
to see the others on the meeting as you will with the computer.

https://www.facebook.com/Shepherd-of-The-Bay-Lutheran-Church-ELCA-157540280953544/
http://ShepherdoftheBay.org
http://shepherdofthebay.org/calendar
https://www.facebook.com/Shepherd-of-The-Bay-Lutheran-Church-ELCA-157540280953544/
http://ShepherdoftheBay.org
http://shepherdofthebay.org/calendar


Pr. Jim Honig
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I thank my God every time I remember you, constantly praying with joy in every one of 
my prayers for all of you, because of your sharing in the gospel from the first day until 
now. And I am confident of this, that the one who began a good work among you will 
bring it to completion by the day of Jesus Christ.

First of all, dear church, my heart is full of gratitude. I am so thankful for all the ways that you are 
continuing to be the church during these difficult and challenging times. While we haven’t been able to 
be together physically for worship, I keep getting cards and texts and emails telling me how you are 
joining in our services from all over Door County, and even from all over the country. I’ve even heard 
from some of you that you are worshiping together with family that lives far away as you tune into the 
service together across the miles. 

I’m grateful to Lynda Pietruszka, our Director of Youth and Children’s Ministry, and her small group of 
faithful volunteers who have done an amazing job of keeping families connected and providing them 
with resources to continue to teach the faith at home. Lynda organized a “parade” for our graduating 
seniors on Sunday afternoon and evening. We drove by their homes or places of employment with our 
signs and pompoms, honking all the while as our gifts and cards were given to the graduates. 

I’m grateful for Tom Tuttle and Greg Beem and Lynda and Carol Omernick for their work in helping to 
record our services on Sunday. While none of us are professional producers, we have been able each 
week to provide you with resources to help you worship at home. 

I’m grateful to our congregational leaders (the council) for their great efforts in keeping us connected 
with weekly phone calls. They will continue the phone calls, but monthly rather than weekly. 

Of course, the question that everyone wants to know is when we will be back in the building 
worshiping together. It’s something we all want and yearn for. Yet, the counsel we are getting from 
public health officials, from denominational offices, and from the Wisconsin Council of Churches is to 
proceed slowly and with great caution. ( If you’re interested in reading the documents yourself, you 
can find the ELCA document by going to the ELCA website https://www.elca.org/publichealthand click 
on “Resources for Returning to In-Person Worship.” The Wisconsin Council of Churches document 
can be found at https://www.wichurches.org/2020/05/20/return-to-church-resources/ ). Based on the 
guidance offered in these documents, and from public health officials, we are attempting to align our 
plans with the three phases of the Badger Bounce Back plan offered by the Wisconsin State 
government in late April. We have entered Phase One.

It’s also worth reminding ourselves that the “phased” approach presented in the Badger Bounce Back 
plan will likely not be linear; we will likely experience times of gradual reopening as rates of infection 
decrease, followed by restrictions if new waves of infections emerge. We have chosen to take a 
cautious approach that errs on the side of love for our neighbor. Change is going to be inevitable. 
Patience, grace, and flexibility will be necessary as we strive to make the most appropriate decisions 
for the people of God at Shepherd of the Bay. 

Of course, we will continue to provide worship resources on-line. That will continue for the foreseeable 
future.

https://www.elca.org/publichealthand
https://www.wichurches.org/2020/05/20/return-to-church-resources/
https://www.elca.org/publichealthand
https://www.wichurches.org/2020/05/20/return-to-church-resources/


•Only one household per car; members of differing households should not mix in the same car.
•It’s important that everyone stay in their car.
•Since the service is so brief, plan to use the restroom before you leave home. The restrooms in 
the building will not be open for general use (only for emergencies). 
•We will observe a measure of distancing between cars; park only in designated spots 
•At least initially, there will be no bulletins. Instructions will be given through the service as we 
worship together in our cars. Singing will be informal and songs that you will likely know by heart.

Beginning on June 15, we will begin allowing groups of 10 or fewer to enter and use the building. We 
ask that the groups follow these guidelines. 

•Anyone who wishes to use the building should call or email the church office so that we know 
and can plan for your being here. 
•Anyone entering the building will sign in the log that is located at the main entrance to the 
building. (That should be the only entrance used at this time.)
•A hand sanitizer station will be at the entrance; please use it. 
•You will be asked a set of questions about your general health. 
•You will also be given a non-contact check of your temperature.
•All persons in the building must wear a mask. Bring your own, or we will have disposable masks 
available for you to use. 
•Social distancing must be practiced, at least 6 feet between persons.  
•If you feel sick, please stay home. 

We have made detailed plans and have purchased additional equipment to insure that the building 
and surfaces are disinfected. However, any cleaning and disinfecting are by nature incomplete and 
imperfect. While we have made plans to clean and disinfect our restrooms, all restrooms used by the 
general public carry a higher risk than other public areas. Always keep in mind the level of risk that 
you are willing to incur. 

These plans and guidelines have been developed with a great deal of prayer, research, and 
conversation.  I want to thank our Re-opening Task Force, Lori Pothast, Judy Jackson, and Dr. Bill 
Meyer for their diligent work. Thanks also to Tom Tuttle and the Building and Grounds Committee for 
all the work they have done to help us prepare for cleaning and disinfecting the building. We have 
held all of you in prayer. We continue to pray for a spirit of discernment, for wisdom, and patience. 
We pray for researchers and medical professionals; for the planners; for the ill and recovering; for 
those grieving and struggling with the weightiness of these times. We pray for the watchers and 
wonderers, and all those who wait upon the Lord.

May the God the Creator who created this big wonderful world, God the Son who is both our 
Redemption and our Hope, and God the Spirit who continues to lead the church be with us and guide 
us. 

Knowing that outdoor worship is safer than indoor, in person worship, we are beginning an outdoor, 
drive-in worship service on June 14. You are invited to come to Shepherd of the Bay at 9:30 on 
Sunday mornings for our “Drive-In Summer Camp Service.” It will be a brief (30 minutes or less) 
service with prayers, readings, and a sermon. The service will be broadcast to your FM radio at the 
99.1 or 89.9 frequency. We ask that the following guidelines be followed for our Drive-In Summer 
Camp Service:
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PSALM  84

How lovely is your dwelling place,
O LORD Almighty!

My soul yearns, even faints,
for the courts of the LORD;

my heart and my flesh cry out
for the living God.

Even the sparrow has found a home,
and the swallow a nest for herself,
where she may have her young –

a place near your altar.
O LORD Almighty, my King and my God.

Blessed are those who dwell in your house;
they are ever praising you.

Blessed are those whose strength is in you,
who have set their hearts on pilgrimage.
As they pass through the Valley of Baca,

they make it a place of springs;
the autumn rains also cover it with pools.

They go from strength to strength
till each appears before God in Zion.

Hear my prayer, O LORD God Almighty;
listen to me, O God of Jacob.
Look upon our shield, O God;

look with favor on your anointed one.

Better is one day in your courts
than a thousand elsewhere;

I would rather be a doorkeeper in the house of my God
than dwell in tents of the wicked.

For the LORD God is a sun and shield;
the LORD bestows favor and honor;

no good thing does he withhold
from those whose walk is blameless.

O LORD Almighty,
blessed is the man who trusts in you.

This wonderful Psalm was dedicated to “the director of music” and, as such, I take these beautiful words 
to heart.  May our sacred dwelling place be more than a church building, but a tabernacle erected in our 
hearts.  May we continue to find God in every aspect of our lives, in nature and in meditation, in joy and 
in sorrow, in celebration and in quiet contemplation.  We will walk and sing and worship together with 
renewed spirits, with the breath of God directing our paths.  What a beautiful day that will be!  Alleluia!

Judith Jackson
Sanctuary Choir Director
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WELCA Prayer Chain
The WELCA Prayer Chain continues to serve all the 

members and friends of SOTB for prayer requests. 
To send a Prayer Request:
  1. Send an email to Cheri Boock at 

wildflowerway50@charter.net
  2. State the request with wording that you want for the 
request. Make sure you have received permission from he 
person in need of the request.
  3. The request will be sent when received by Cheri.

If you want to be included as a recipient of the Prayer 
Chain, and pray for those in need, contact Cheri Boock at 
920-854-5493 or cell 920-421-1210 or the above email. 

Church Council Phone Calls
It was back on March 14th when the Shepherd of the Bay Church Council decided to cancel 

services and other activities at our church.  The decision was made to protect the health and safety of 
our congregation due to the increasing concern around the Coronavirus Pandemic.  With in-person 
services no longer possible, the council wanted to make sure we kept in contact with all our 
members.  The council did not want people to feel abandoned, to make sure they are doing fine, and 
to see if they needed any help.  The church families were divided into 10 separate call lists.  Each 
week, council members called the families on the list they were assigned.  The lists were rotated 
amongst the members so that each week the families were contacted by a different council member.  

It has been 10 weeks since we started the calls, so everyone was contacted by each council 
member.  With reopening plans still being developed, we are reviewing how best to continue our 
calls.  Many positive comments have been received for the calls, and for everything the church has 
being doing to keep us connected.  If by chance we missed getting you on the lists, we apologize, 
and please let me know so we can get you added.  If you would prefer to be removed from the call 
list, please let me know that too. Please stay safe and pray that we can soon be together again.  God 
Bless.

Scott Eckdahl
Council President
309-824-7342

Many of our members have been busy making masks including Cheri Boock. 

	 “I have made 150 masks and have sent them to our family and friends and neighbors.  
Some were sent to our doctor daughter and family in Boise - some were made for her clinic 
staff and their families. The masks have been sent to River Falls, WI, Minneapolis, Truckee, CA, 
Boise, ID, New York, Hawaii and Canada.” -Cheri

Grace Rossman – President of SOTB 
Unit Women of the ELCA

mailto:wildflowerway50@charter.net
mailto:wildflowerway50@charter.net


Youth and Family Ministry News
from Lynda Pietruszka

   920-854-2988 or sotb.lynda@gmail.com

From Youth and Family Ministry News 
from Jane
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Sunday School

For 13 Sundays at 11:00 a.m. on Face Book Shepherd of the Bay Family and Friends, I will be leading a time to 
travel through the Fruits of the Spirit, Galatians 5:22-23!  Our time together will begin Sunday, June 7th and run 
through August 30th.  The great thing about Facebook is that you don’t have to tune in at 11:00 a.m., but anytime!!

“But the Fruit of the Holy Spirit produces love, joy, peace, patience, kindness, goodness, faithfulness, gentleness, 
and self control.”   Galatians 5:22-33

Enjoy exploring this opportunity to build character over the summer through the Bible!
June 7th  What is the Fruit of the Spirit?
June 14th  Love
June 21st  Joy
June 28th  Peace

Please stay tuned as we navigate uncharted waters, remaining connected as church family.

Many large group gatherings have been cancelled or postponed; Vacation Bible School, Confirmation Camp, High 
School adventure trip, Summer Wonderful Wednesdays…to name a few.  But it doesn’t mean we won’t creatively 
and safely find a way to gather on an individual or small group basis as time and direction unfolds.   Know that 
you are all in my heart and in my prayers, and I continue to plan for the future!! 

      Stay safe, Be Blessed!     -Lynda

Please join me in congratulating our High School Seniors!!   
On May 31st, a small caravan of drivers set out on a “congratulations parade” for each of our High School Seniors.  
Each received a quilt made by the hands our Wonderful Wednesday kids, as well as a flood of cards and well 
wishes!!!  Presenting the class of 2020 Youth from Shepherd of the Bay.

	 My favorite memory would have to be the 
trip to Camp Amnicon a few years ago. We got to 
go backpacking for 4 days with all my friends! I 
had always wanted to go backpacking so this was 
very special!

I plan to attend Montana State University in 
Bozeman, and plan on studying Computer 
Science!

“And be kind to one another, tenderhearted, 
forgiving one another, even as God in Christ 
forgave you.” Ephesians 4:32

Brady Wilder Ash 
  My favorite memory would have 
to be just listening to the service and 
waiting for Gladys to come to sit down 
with the rest of the family after playing 
the piano. She always had the biggest 
smiles of anyone I knew and was a 
beautiful piano player as well, and my 
best memories of her will always be at 
shepherd of the bay. 
  My plans aren't completely set 
in stone, but I'm thinking about going to 

college to learn how to design video games. Before I do that 
though, I'm gonna be a super senior at Gibraltar for one more 
year, just to get completely ready to move forward. 
 Definitely Jeremiah 29:11, " 'For I know the plans I have 
for you' declares the Lord, 'plans to prosper you and not to harm 
you, plans to give you hope and a future.' " 
 Thank you SOTB for all the awesome memories over the 
years, and thanks for keeping my grandma in your prayers before 
she passed, you're all such wonderful people.

Matthew Austgen 

mailto:sotb.lynda@gmail.com
mailto:sotb.lynda@gmail.com


Will Brandt                    

 Favorite Memory: I can't remember the specific 
details anymore, so I am just going to combine all of the 
youth retreats into one big memory. Those are by far my 
favorite. 
 After I graduate, I plan to go to Nicolet Bible 
Institute for their 1-year program. After that, I plan to go to 
either UW Oshkosh or UW Whitewater to get my Ph.D. in 
either Astronomy or Astrophysics. 
 Favorite Bible Verse: John 3:16 from the King 
James version.

	 My favorite memory was having fun and playing 
games at Wonderful Wednesdays in the summer when I was 
younger!  
 After high school I plan on attending the University of 
Wisconsin, Madison and majoring in nursing. 
 My favorite bible verse is from Jeremiah 29:11  
“For I know the plans I have for you,” declares the Lord, 
“plans to prosper you and not harm you, plans to give you 
hope and a future.” 

	 My favorite memory from SOTB is when we stopped at 
Lambert's Cafe in Missouri on our way to the National Youth 
Gathering in Houston and the restaurant's tradition was to throw hot 
rolls at customers throughout the meal! 
 I will be attending the University of Wisconsin-La Crosse and 
majoring in Communication Studies & Spanish 
 Thank you SOTB community for all the opportunities, 
memories, and support throughout the years! I will always consider 
this place my church home. 
 Philippians 4:13 "I can do all things through Christ who 
strengthens me." 

    Will Andersen

Will is attending UW-Madison in 
the fall and majoring in 
Economics. 

Will is attending Madison Area 
Technical College in the fall 
and majoring in Business. 

Bella Vartanian 

Bella plans on going to Oakton 
Community College for a fine arts 
degree in 2021 after her gap year 
working. Bella plans on becoming a 
tattoo artist. 

Izabella Grace Bunda  

Jolie is heading to UW Green Bay in the fall. 
 Fun memories from church were Wonderful 
Wednesdays as a kid and youth group trips. Jolie is grateful for 
the memories she’s made with her Shepherd of the Bay Church 
family.   
 Favorite bible verse is Jeremiah 29:11. 

Mason Elliot Lee Jungwirth 
Nina Avery Sitte 

Jolie Fitzgerald 

7



Building and Grounds Committee
If you have any concerns or suggestions regarding the building or grounds, please feel free to mention them to any 
of the Building and Grounds committee members, Eloise Lindem, Karl Omernick, Joel Thomas, Scott Theis or me. 
If none of us are around, drop a note in the message holder on the custodian’s closet door in the narthex (the door 
between the 2 restrooms). Thank you for using the message holder and helping to identify things that need to be 
done.

Projects 

•Siding – Finished on May 13! The new and stonework look great. In addition to the siding and exterior 
insulation work that was done, 3 rotten windows (church office, Nursery and the dormer above the Nursery) 
were replaced. The lower sash of a 4th window, on the left side of the main entrance, was broken during the 
work will be replaced when the new sash is received.  A total of 3800 man-hrs. were required to complete the 
job. Note: Checkout the church website “What’s New” for more photos.  

Arerial view of roof

Mismatch of original roof 
and roof from addition.

Shingles broken

Leaks from both Dormers

Leaks around the furnace 
exhaust

•Interior LED Lights – We didn’t get the kitchen lights installed yet but will soon. There has been no new 
information from our supplier, so there will be some follow-up this month to get that activity restarted.
•Exterior LED Lights – Unfortunately there is nothing new to report on this project either, so there will be 
some follow-up this month to get that activity restarted also. 
•Sanctuary Dimmers – This project has been put on hold due to the financial uncertainty of the COVID19 
outbreak. 

Building Maintenance 
•Cleaning – We are taking advantage of the downtime to do some of the heavy cleaning. All the carpeting in 

the church will be steam cleaned. The 2nd floor was done April 20th. The Fellowship Hall, Narthex and Sanctuary, 
office hallway, Conference Rm and back entrance will be done next. The Kitchen, Nursery and Choir Room will 
also see significant cleaning. The window interiors were washed after Memorial Day. The exteriors will be done 
after the roofing is completed.

•COVID19 Response – Six new touchless hand sanitizing stations have been ordered and are expected to 
be delivered by the end of June. Availability of these stations and the sanitizer was arranged through a Door 
County partnership between FLS Banners, Hatch Distillery and the Paper Boy. The partnership’s goal was to 
support as many Door County businesses as possible and secure orders for a minimum order of 500 dispenser 
stations at a reduced price. They exceeded their goal. The dispenser stations are being supplied by FLS 
Banners. Hatch Distillery will be supplying the sanitizer and the Paper Boy will be delivering. Look for the new 
free-standing dispensers when you return. 
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GARDEN CLUB 

	 Maintaining the church landscaping throughout the growing season is a big job, and The 
Garden Club needs volunteers on Thursday mornings from 8:30 to 10:30.  No weekly commitment is 
expected.  Activities are organized, generally light in work, and offer something for all abilities.  

	 Volunteers enjoy being outdoors, working with other church members and friends, and the 
satisfaction of quickly contributing to the attractiveness and investment of our 
church grounds.  Of course, we will be practicing social distancing.  Come join us!


Dwight and Linda Davis

Scott Thies

920-854-9816

Directory Update !!! 
 To have an accurate directory, we need your most up-to-date information.   
  

  We need new photos. Did you take a great family photo at Christmas time? Is the baby sitting in 
your lap in the current photo now a high school senior? Please send a current photo to the church office at 
sotboffice@yahoo.com. Photos taken with smart phones work great!  
  

 If your email address, physical address, home phone or cell phone number has changed in the past 
4 years please let the church office know.  You can call (854-2988) or  email (sotboffice@yahoo.com).  
   

 To access the directory, go to www.instantchurchdirectory.com/app and download the correct app 
for your phone. You can also find detailed directions on our website at www.shepherdofthebay.org/
directory.  
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Garden Club – The lawn has been mowed several times already and is looking great, in spite of the wear and 
tear from the siding work all winter. A few spots have been reseeded and will be green soon after the rain and 
warm weather. The lilacs are starting to leaf out and will be in blossom soon. We are also looking forward to 
the return of all our members.

Zion Church Stained-Glass – I am looking for any historical information available about the circular stained-
glass window that is above the Portico drive through. It was temporarily removed during the re-siding of the 
church after it was found to be sagging and barely held in place. A local artist will be cleaning it when his 
schedule permits and then it will be securely mounted back in the window above the drive through. 

Please contact me or any of the other members, if you would like to serve on the Committee. 
Thomas Tuttle - Chair Buildings and Grounds

mailto:sotboffice@yahoo.com
mailto:sotboffice@yahoo.com
http://www.instantchurchdirectory.com
http://www.shepherdofthebay.org/directory
http://www.shepherdofthebay.org/directory
mailto:sotboffice@yahoo.com
mailto:sotboffice@yahoo.com
http://www.instantchurchdirectory.com
http://www.shepherdofthebay.org/directory
http://www.shepherdofthebay.org/directory


Lessons for June
June 7 : Holy Trinity 
First Lesson: Genesis 1:1 - - 2:4a 
Second Lesson: 2 Corinthians 13:11-13 
Holy Gospel: Matthew 28:16-20 
Introduction to the readings: Though the word trinity is not found in the scriptures, today’s second reading includes 
the apostolic greeting that begins the liturgy: The grace of our Lord Jesus Christ, the love of God, and the communion 
of the Holy Spirit be with you all. In the gospel Jesus sends his disciples forth to baptize in the name of the Father, and 
the Son, and the Holy Spirit. More than a doctrine, the Trinity expresses the heart of our faith: we have experienced 
the God of creation made known in Jesus Christ and with us always through the Holy Spirit. We celebrate the mystery 
of the Holy Trinity in word and sacrament, as we profess the creed, and as we are sent into the world to bear witness to 
our faith.
June 14 : Second Sunday after Pentecost 
First Lesson: Exodus 19:2-8a 
Second Lesson: Romans 5:1-8 
Holy Gospel: Matthew 9:35 - - 10:8 
Introduction to the readings: Moses tells the Israelites that they are called to be a priestly kingdom and a holy 
people. Jesus sends out the disciples as laborers into the harvest. In baptism we too are anointed for ministry, sharing 
God’s compassion with our needy world. From the Lord’s table we go forth to proclaim the good news, to heal the 
sick, and to share our bread with the hungry.

June 21: Third Sunday after Pentecost 
First Lesson: Jeremiah 20:7-13 
Second Lesson: Romans 6:1b-11 
Holy Gospel: Matthew 10:24-39 
Introduction to the readings: God does not promise that the path of the disciple will be easy. Jeremiah feels the pain of 
rejection from those who do not want to hear what he has to say. Jesus declares that his words may bring stark division. 
Even so, we need not be afraid for God accounts for each hair on our heads. Though we may experience rejection, 
frustration, division, and death, God’s grace and love make us a new creation each day. Marked with the cross and filled 
with holy food, we are sent from worship to witness to Christ in the world.

June 28 : Fourth Sunday after Pentecost 
First Lesson: Jeremiah 28:5-9 
Second Lesson: Romans 6:12-23 
Holy Gospel: Matthew 10:40-42 
Introduction to the readings: The welcome of baptism is for all God’s children. This baptismal gift sets us free from the 
power of sin and death. In today’s gospel, Christ promises that the disciple who gives a cup of cold water to the little 
ones serves Christ himself. From worship we are sent on our baptismal mission: to serve the little ones of this world 
and to be a sign of God’s merciful welcome.

                                        Memorials
Betty Ann Heard
Joanne Backhaus		 James Heard	 	 Glenn May	 	 Bonnie McCormack

David Studebaker 

Gladys Austgen (Music Fund)
Tom & Barb Tuttle	 	 Gary & Gayle Dooly	 Henri Manasse	 Elizabeth Thompson

Dick & Jane Burress	 Virginia Hanson	 Ashton & June Waller	 Alicia Doudna

10



11

Shepherd of the Bay Zoom Council Meeting

June 1, 2020.  7:00 PM


 

Call to order 7:05 by President Scott Eckdahl

Present:  Pastor Jim, Dick Burress, Sue Daubner, Scott Eckdahl, Ron Hupe, Cheryl Becht, Lester Keepper, 
George Cobb, Edee Madsen, Lori Pothast, Tim West

 

Open in prayer and devotion – Pastor Jim

Add items/ Approval of Agenda:  Motion made to approve the Agenda by Tim West, Second by Sue Daubner. 
Passed


Treasurers Report: Ron Hupe

            There has been a decrease in expenses relating to less activity at the church

            There has been an increases in giving for the Samaritan  Fund and Klaud’s Pantry

	 Motion to accept the treasurers report by Cheryl Becht, second by Dick Burress.  Passed

 

Committee Reports 

1.     Pastors report  - put on back burner

2.     Property and Grounds – Report emailed by Tom Tuttle

3.     Worship and Music  - will discuss under Re-opening Task Force Report

4.     Education and Youth – Lynda Pietruszka  reported on the Graduation Drive By, the Wonderful 

Wednesday kids paintings,  discussed confirmation program, and outdoor worship space.

5.     Fellowship  - under re-opening plans


New Business 
           1.Re-opening Task Force Report -  According to Pastor Jim, we are holding off on in sanctuary services 
until the end of June, watching carefully for spikes in Corona19 virus infections or a flattening out of the 
infected plateau which includes 14 days of steady or falling covid numbers.

	 We talked about the possibility of having a drive in service in place by June 14 and before communion 
is initiated.  Discussed Sunday AM worship services, possibly allowing small groups in the building with safe 
practices.   Bill Meyer expressed concern  in the Task Force report that there will be a spike in mid June due to 
the premature opening of bars and loosening of the stay at home practice.

	 When SOTB does open it’s doors, there will be temperature checks at the door,  10 people or less to 
start, and sanitizers and masks available among other safe guards.

	 The Task Force will meet again on June 10 to reassess.  Pastor Jim will include the benchmarks we will 
be looking for in his letters to the congregation so they know what is happening. 

Motion made by George Cobb to accept the Task Forces report, seconded by Edee Madsen

 


2.  Phone tree calling -  There was some expressed burn out voiced by the Council members as the season 
kicks in and we all are busier.  Pastor Jim suggested that there are others in the congregation who may enjoy 
taking up the positions and holding the calls to once or twice a month rather than weekly. Passed.


 

3.  Klaud’s Pantry update by Edee Madsen:  SOTB has joined the coalition with United Way and 8 food 

pantries  in Door County.  Discussed enlarging our area to include a small refrigerator for milk and other dairy 
products.


Discussed whether or not a lock can be put on the hall doorway to restrict access to the sanctuary.  A 
suggestion was made on having the food pantry in the bell tower entrance but it was decided that it would be 
too expensive to lock off the stairs.  Motion made to accept Edee’s report by Sue Daubner, second by Dick 
Burress. Passed.


 

4.  Decision on Cleaning Proposals -  3 proposals were submitted by Tom Tuttle and a motion was made by 

Tim West to accept Proposal 1 and seconded by Les Keepper.   Although the Proposal #1 had a significant 
initial investment, it was the most efficient  and required the least outlay in the yearly operating budget.   The 
motions were carried and passed.


 

6.      Europe Lake Condominium Association wishes to use our church facilities in September for their yearly 

owners association meeting.  We will give them approval contingent on the state of the Corona Virus situation 
and obtain a date from them as to when the final decision needs to be made.

 

Respectfully submitted,

Sue Daubner, Secretary



The Parish Door monthly newsletter can be found in full color on our website, 
shepherdofthebay.org/newsletters. If you would like to be added to the monthly email list, contact 
the church office at 920-854-2988 or sotboffice@yahoo.com. 

PO Box 27 
11836 Hwy 42 
Ellison Bay, WI 54210

Klaud’s Food Pantry

	 Thanks to everyone who has contributed to helping 
keep Klaud’s Pantry stocked. 

	 The Pantry is now part of the Door County Food 
Pantry Coalition that was formed several weeks ago by 
the DC Community Foundation. With several meal 
programs ending in May, there is a greater need for food 
pantries now. The Coalition will be able to use money 
from the Foundation to buy in bulk and provide food as 
well as personal hygiene products. 

	 Your food donations are still greatly appreciated. 
Along with your monetary gifts, either to the Church or the 
Foundation, we will be able to offer a more consistent 
source of food and necessary items to our Northern Door 
neighbors.
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